

MINUTES
SPIRITUAL LIFE & WORSHIP COMMITTEE

Nov.8, 2016
Present:    Kathy Ritger, Karen Scheberl, Ruth Gassner, Fr. Tom, Diane Vollmer, Evie Mather
Excused: Karen Bodden, Jim Vogenthaler
Minutes of the Oct. meeting approved.
Old Business:

Ruth has confirmed that we will be able to use the LeRoy baseball park area for July 16, 2017 for our Mass in the Park.
October Rosary Devotions went well.  Jim will again lead the May devotions, starting Mon., May 15, 2017.  The time of 6:30 p.m. seems to work well.

The first Sunday of Advent is November 27th.   Kathy has ordered the reflection booklets and they have arrived.  They will be given out at the start of Advent.
The Year of Mercy ends the last Sunday of the church year, November 20th.  Fr. T. will have a closing prayer for each of the services this coming weekend.
Bereavement Service was nicely done Nov. 3rd with about 30 in attendance.  Discussion followed on how to get more family members to attend. 

Theme/ideas for Advent—Kathy ordered the rubber bracelets and they have arrived and look good.  The saying on the bracelet is “Will I know him when he comes”.  It is planned to have the Ushers pass baskets with the Advent Bracelets the first week of Advent.  Parishioners can take one and use as a reminder during the entire Advent Season. More brainstorming on ideas continued.  Karen S. will write up the theme for each week based on Evie’s suggestions, and email for committee input before getting in the bulletin/announcements.   It was suggested to put pencils and yellow colored papers in the pews to have parishioners write their thoughts/actions based on the theme each week.  We talked about possibly filling the cradle with the papers instead of straw for Christmas.   
New Business:
Pastor’s Report:
Fr. Tom liked the Advent ideas presented at the Oct. meeting.

Fr. Tom will hold a book discussion in early December. The dates are to be determined.   He will plan on ordering the books as soon as he gets a count on the amount interested in the discussion.
Other Business: 
Ruth has retired from our committee.  Thank you Ruth, for all of you have done on this committee throughout the years.   We’ll need to find a replacement from St. Andrew’s for the vacated position.
Mystery of Faith Booklet was not discussed.  
Next Committee Meeting:     Jan. 10, 2017   St. Mary’s     7:00 p.m.  
Goals:
1. Encourage Prayer & Worship members to attend workshops offered by Archdiocese, LARCSWORC and others that will help us to understand liturgy and effectively plan for the seasons.

2. Environment – continue to work on this to make worship space welcoming and enhance worship experience.

3. Music – continue to develop this ministry

4. Youth – look for ways to include youth in liturgy

5. Commissioning of Ministers
6. Be on top of what’s happening in our world and be aware of the service aspect of reaching out to others, whether in prayer opportunities in church, collections of food, clothing, money, etc.
